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Sandy Point Community Group Inc
Annual General Meeting and General Meeting Minutes
10.00 am Saturday 22nd January 2022 at the Sandy Point Community Centre
Chaired by President of Sandy Point Community Group: Anne Kinne. 
Official procedure of re-election of Office Bearers and Committee was conducted by: Di Cooper, President TP Taylor Reserve Committee of Management.
Present: 
Financial members: Anne Kinne, Frank Schrever, Rick Martin, Di Cornwell, Phil Cornwell, Peter Slifirski, Di Cooper, Alan Jenkins, Gillian Jenkins, Glenda Scott, Michelle Jelleff, Chris Harvey, Cathy Fraser, Peter Fraser, Robyn Fraser, Heather Bassed, Cherry Trevorrow, David Skipper
Non/unfinancial members: Sam Stafford, Robyn Park, Iris Bloomer, Sandra Morris, Geri Wild

Apologies:
John Doward, Debbie Lombardo, Bruce Langtry, Elizabeth Willis, Doug Brown, Liz Brown, Sally Collyer, Ray Henderson, Judy O’Sullivan, Peter Kinne
Minutes of Last A.G.M. held on 30th January 2020
Moved: Peter Slifirski Seconded: Michelle Jelleff that:
The minutes be accepted as an accurate account of that meeting. 
Accepted unanimously.

Business arising from the Minutes: Nil
President’s Report:

Welcome everyone and thank you for attending. Yet again we had to postpone our AGM which was initially planned for September - hopefully can get back on track this year. Although this AGM is to officially report on last year’s financial year, I will include all events to date. 

As you are aware we were unable to hold any fundraising activities last year due to the complexity of Covid restrictions at that time. Therefore, we have been relying on your membership contributions and the paid advertisements from our Newsletter to cover our running costs. Thanks for your continued support - our membership remains stable at 167 current financial members. A strong membership base strengthens our advocacy power and gives the community and individuals the opportunity to be a voice to our key stakeholders.   

Summer Events

Unfortunately, this year we postponed our Sandcastles Competition & Sausage sizzle due to inclement weather – we did consider rescheduling to the Sunday 9th (day after Foodies) as the tides and weather were suitable but with the escalating Covid cases we felt it was inappropriate to do so. 

We held our Foodies event on Sat 8th Jan as we felt we were too committed to cancel at such short notice. We did have a slightly reduced number of vendor bookings and unfortunately 6 stalls cancelled on the day due to covid related issues. However, it was deemed another successful market, both in community engagement and financially – our bar located near the Music event proved to be a good decision and did a roaring trade and our market vendors also reported they did well. Not having quite so many attendees as in previous years, allowed comfortable social distancing both inside and outside the Centre. The music provided by Sandy Point Music certainly was a bonus and enjoyed by all. Congratulations to them for the sourcing of the grant and staging such a great event.  

Also attending the market was a community engagement group who were working on behalf of SGSC on a project called Shaping South Gippsland which was about developing a community vision for the year 2040 - what the community wants South Gippsland to be like in 20 years' time. I must confess that I didn’t make time to complete the survey on the day but when chatting to the staff at the end of the day they advised that Waratah Way Shared Trail and Skate Park were often highlighted.

Current and ongoing Projects/Issues:

Our Projects Coordinator. Michelle Jelleff, has procured several grants from SGSC and Volunteering Victoria to assist the implementation of our projects which include: 

· The Community Garden and an additional grant for signage.

· The newly erected Signage Group Information Notice Boards 

· Website design and implementation.

Michelle continues to seek opportunities from a variety of funding sources, to further assist in the finance of our many projects – she is dynamic!!

We continue to advocate to South Gippsland Shire, other Government bodies and relevant stakeholders on:

· The development of a Town Centre Plan which may include commercial revitalisation and environmental and tourism initiatives

· Road surfacing – due to be revisited as Council advised they would have to wait until it settled before they proceeded to repair/resurface. 

· Traffic Calming measures – the committee are planning to form a ‘task force’ sub group’ to investigate appropriate strategies and methods to create a wholistic view of road management and traffic safety in Sandy Point 

· Welcome Sign to Sandy Point

· The Waratah Way Shared Trail 

· Implementation of a Skate Park 

· Telstra mobile phone service

· Toilets at Ned Neale’s

Wildlife in Sandy Point (WiSP) is being very proactive and has just completed a successful Koala survey. Unfortunately, several of their planned events throughout the year have had to be postponed due to inclement weather conditions and covid.

As we have recently distributed a comprehensive Newsletter, I have been mindful of becoming repetitious and have kept this report brief but please note that further discussion on any of our current issues/projects can be discussed further during our general meeting following the AGM. Feedback and questions will be welcome.

 Membership

Our incorporation rules state that we must advise of our membership fees, which will remain at $10 per single and $20 per family (residing at same address) We encourage all members to continue to renew their membership and if you are not yet a member, we would appreciate you joining. 

As always, I thank our committee – each one of you has made valuable contributions which reflects the diversity and individual talents, skills and experiences of the group. Di and Phil Cornwell are leaving us to pursue other ventures and we thank them for their 10 years or so of remarkable service. We welcome Glenda Scott as Newsletter Editor, Website & Facebook Manager and she has already showed her valuable worth with already updating our website and taking over the management of our facebook page! Great work Glenda!

I have been delighted to be made aware of a few members interested in joining us on the committee. We certainly welcome you and any others interested.     

Anne Kinne, President SPCG 
Moved the President’s report be accepted: Frank Schrever
 Seconded: Michelle Jelleff
Treasurers Report for Financial Year Ended 30 June 2021

 SPCG has total Cash funds of $25,815.59. 

Bendigo Bank Operating Account




$11,321.48
Bendigo Bank Term Deposit





$  4,301.19                                                                                

Debit Card Account  






$     192.92                                                                                                              

                                                       Total Bank Account balances                   $ 25,815.59                                                                                                                                             

This figure however, does include $4,679.19 being the remainder of Community Garden Grant monies currently held in the Operating Account. In addition, $2,957.82 of the Term Deposit balance is earmarked for the maintenance of Decorative Surfboards. This leaves a net amount of $18,178.58 available for operating expenses and projects.

Comments on significant income items:
Fund raising:         
Such activities are necessary to assist with financing our community work as well as providing an opportunity for some face-to-face interaction with our members and the general public.

Events such as the combined Sandcastle Competition/Sausage Sizzle, Raffle and Foodies were unable to be staged due to Covid therefore depriving SPCG of approximately $2500 in revenue.

Membership $1,700 

Consistent with previous year. SPCG has a loyal but relatively small membership base given the number of properties in Sandy Point. A strong membership base is important when advocating with various Government or other entities on behalf of the Community, so new members are always welcome. 

Advertising $920 Newsletter sales $232.45 
A consistent source of funds from our loyal advertisers who support the very well-regarded quarterly Newsletter.  In addition to advertising, we also receive revenue from the sale of Newsletters in the General Store.

Community Garden Grants $8,206

Several Grants (Volunteering Victoria $3,306 and South Gippsland Shire Council $4,900) were received to assist the establishment and development of a Community Garden. 

Comments on significant expenditure items: Community Garden $3,526.81

This expenditure facilitated by the procuring of the Grants mentioned above was predominantly applied to the purchase of Wicking Beds. 

Defibrillator $426.75

It is necessary to replace batteries and pads etc from time to time for this very important Community facility. In addition, we incur security monitoring costs.

Insurance $2,370.47

A large but necessary expense for SPCG and only a marginal increase from the previous year. Apart from the activities of the main SPCG Committee, Sub groups like the Sandy Point Music  (SPM) and the WiSP  are covered by the Policy. We appreciate and thank SPM for contributing $300 toward the premium.

Donations $1,334.00
The Committee was pleased to finance the manufacture and installation of a Bench Seat overlooking the beach opposite the General Store. In addition, a donation of $100 was made to Bass Coast Wildlife.
General Comments:

It was disappointing not having the benefit of the usual fund raising but the core Membership and Advertising income proved to be even more important than usual. 

SPCG remains in a strong financial position to continue to support worthwhile projects.

Rick Martin, Treasurer SPCG
Moved the Treasurer’s report be accepted: Peter Slifirski 
Seconded: Anne Kinne

Election of Officers and Committee of SPCG
Di Cooper Chaired the Election of Office Bearers and thanked the outgoing committee for their accomplishments and work throughout the year and encouraged members present to join the new committee.

As there was only one nomination received for each Committee position, no election was required. To the delight of the committee, the Secretary position, which has been vacant for 2 years, was filled by Michelle Jelleff and the committee gained 3 additional committee members, Glenda Scott, David Skipper and Dinah Ward.
The nominated Committee members were accepted and congratulated and welcomed.. 

President


Anne Kinne
Vice-President

Frank Schrever

Secretary


Michelle Jelleff
Treasurer


Rick Martin
Committee


Glenda Scott
Committee


Ray Henderson

Committee


Joyce Wright

Committee


Doug Brown

Committee


Liz Brown

Committee


Peter Slifirski

Committee


David Skipper
Committee


Dinah Ward
The meeting closed at 10.45 am with Di & Phil Cornwell being presented with a small gift of appreciation for their 10 year service to SPCG and to Di Cooper for her several years of professionally conducting the official proceedings. A General Meeting followed to provide a further discussion of current projects and to take any questions from the floor.
SPCG General Meeting

Chris Harvey, thanked the SPCG for their financial support of the Sandy Point Community Power group. 
Michelle Jelleff acknowledged the assistance received from the Men’s Shed and Phil Cornwell with the grant applications and for the labour and materials provided to implement many community projects.
Phil Cornwell thanked the SPCG for the support of Sandy Point Music and Rick Martin replied with a thank you to SPM for staging a successful music event which complimented our Foodies & Artisan market and assisted in our bar sales!

Chris Harvey was called upon to provide a report on the progress of the Sandy Point Community Power Group.

· Grants have been received and utilised for the solar battery system at the Community Centre This means that stored energy can be used for evening events, as well as for times of power blackouts, to maintain water supply and essential services.
· Sandy Point has been selected for a study by the LaTrobe Valley Authority regarding a possible Virtual Power Network, which can harness community solar panels and battery storage capacity existing in the community.

· Di Cornwell asked of any progress with the provision of a community EV charging point. Chris advised that they were looking for a grant opportunity to finance this project as it would be great community facility and a possible revenue stream for the community.

· The group is also looking for funding for battery storage for the Men’s Shed 
Peter Slifirski spoke about the Town Centre Plan which is sponsored by the Shire, and requires community advocacy. An issue is the way the town centre struggles to accommodate crowds in peak periods. The question of how improvements can be made with Shire input needs a working group or committee to advocate to Council. Road surfacing and traffic issues would be included. Sandy Point is a shared roadway environment, and any made footpaths may have a detrimental effect on driver 
speeds. 

Replying to a question if there is a current Council Plan, Peter advised that past Council strategies have largely been about revenues. They resulted in the geographical limits set for town development and we need to pursue a new plan.

Heather Bassed raised the issue of the unused and deteriorating site of the Transfer Station. Phil Cornwell advised that the SPCG had made submissions to Council on possibilities to utilise the site for community projects and had gained a hold on the Councill selling off the land and gained Council’s promise to consult with SPCG, prior to any plans for the site. 
Anne reiterated that when SPCG became aware of a Council proposal to sell the site, the suggestions by the community were included into the 2017 update of the Sandy Point Community Plan eg: community garden, solar energy site, skate park, multi-use. The Community Plan which is endorsed by council can be a valuable resource when advocating for this issue and will be placed on the next committee meeting agenda for further discussion. Anne also recommended that we look at updating the current plan.

Di Cooper made the case for the site to be used for a helicopter pad for emergency landings as we do not currently have a suitable designated landing site. We are a remote community medically and often need to evacuate patients. 
Heather Bassed raised the ‘Dogs on Beach’ non-compliance of regulations issue which we have tried to address for many years. SGSC states that they do not have any jurisdiction on our beaches which fall under DEWLP. We have liaised with the Foreshore committee (who report to DEWLP) on many occasions over the years and they do not have the authority to police infringements and are under resourced. The Foreshore committee is a volunteer group which only gains funding from inlet entry takings and minimal grants from DEWLP. (Please see recent Newsletter for details of the workload of the Foreshore Committee). 
It was explained to those who reside in the Manuka Street end of town that the endangered Plover bird’s nest in these areas so it is not conducive to locating an additional dog beach in there. Frank Schrever advised that education may be a better approach than enforcement. The SPCG will continue to liaise with community and key stakeholders to reach a positive outcome for all. 

It was suggested that the beach track signage requires improvement as many are broken and non- existent, which makes it hard to identify the tracks from the beach.
Michelle Jelleff responded to a request for an update on the Skate Park Project advising that to date applications for grants for feasibility studies have been unsuccessful and Council has been prioritising larger communities. Some possible locations have been identified. We have an engineer who is willing to prepare a design concept for a small bespoke skate park. One option is a pre-fabricated moveable installation that would be considerably cheaper (~$50,000). A possible funding source has been identified for when we have a concept plan developed.
Peter Slifirski added that Council have discussed the concept of requiring a community contribution as part of the redevelopment of Caravan Park land and this could be could be a contribution of land or funding. In answering a question ‘if the use of Caravan Parl land to be part of the Town Centre Plan?’ Peter’s response was the Caravan Park is privately owned land and the Council have resisted in any involvement however, the SPCG should investigate all options of asking for a community contribution of some form. 
Meeting closed 11.45am.
SPCG AGM 21st Sept 2015
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